SALISBURY TOWNSHIP RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES January 21, 2019

A regularly scheduled meeting was held on the above date at the Salisbury Township Municipal Building located at 2900 South Pike Avenue, Allentown, PA 18103. The meeting was brought to order at 7:30PM. Committee members in attendance: Frank Adamcik, Frank McCullough and Mark Wilson. Staff members in attendance: Genny Baillie, Township Recreation Director.

Annual Reorganization:

On motion by Mr. Adamcik, and seconded by Mr. McCullough, and approved unanimously by the committee, the Recreation Committee approved the following slate of officers for 2019: Dr. Wilson as Chairman, Mr. Jacoby as Vice-Chairman and Ms. Ringhoffer as Secretary.

Approval of November 2018 Minutes:

On motion by Dr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Adamcik, the Recreation Committee approved the November 19, 2018, meeting minutes. All in favor.

Advisor Reports & Updates:

Kim Ringhoffer (1st Ward): No Report

Frank Adamcik (2nd Ward): Dan Soria has been named Salisbury Youth Association president.

<u>Patrick Jacoby (3rd Ward)</u>: No Report Mark Wilson (4th Ward): No Report

<u>Frank McCullough (5th Ward)</u>: Frank updated the committee that Lindberg Park is still under construction despite the difficult weather.

Genny Baillie: Genny updated the committee that the Lindberg Park project is targeting full completion by June 2019. She also mentioned that she is revamping the ballfield permit form and process for the coming spring and that she will be pursuing a new playground unit for Devonshire Park. She will also be contacting the Salisbury High School guidance office to advertise for summer playground counselors.

New Business:

The annual Easter Egg Hunt will take place on Saturday, April 13, at 10:00AM. The committee will make a final determination regarding park venue during the March RAC meeting. Because of last year's cancellation, Genny already has a ready stock of trinket-filled plastic eggs for the hunt.

Adjournment:

The motion to adjourn was made by Mr. McCullough, seconded by Mr. Adamcik, and approved unanimously by the committee at 8:04PM.

Next Meeting:

The next regular Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, March 18, 7:30PM, at the Salisbury Township Municipal Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark R. Wilson

Chairman, Recreation Advisory Committee